BLP Minutes for August 26, 2014 
Time: 2:30-3:45p.m.
Location:  KELL 3010
Committee Members: Pat Stall (p), Toni Olivas (p), Bruce Rich (p), CHABBS open seat (), Linda Holt (p), Hua Yi, (p), Katherine Kantardjieff (p), Kamel Haddad (p), Bill Ward (p), Mike Schroder (a), ASI open seat ()
1.  Approval of 4/8minutes 
2.  Chair’s report
· Suggest changing the meeting time from 2:30-3:45 to accommodate voting members’ schedules.
· Convening of PE and HD Program Discontinuance Objection Ad-Hoc Committees http://www.csusm.edu/policies/active/documents/Academic_program_discontinuance.html.
3.  Discussion Items: 

--EC charge--criteria for determining whether new programs should originate through EL or 


state funding
--joint referral with LATAC re:  EL online expansions. BLP chair is waiting for LATAC to appoint a chair to coordinate the process and recommendations.
--space needs. EL courses are assigned space after stateside. BLP is tasked with making a recommendation in consultation with the vice provost. 
Suggestion that we invite the program proposer to present a brief 10 minute overview of the program’s budgetary needs, e.g. space, IITS, faculty, labs, etc. Pat will coordinate with Sue to determine the order of program review in UCC, and begin to invite people. 

Space issues: Should the proposer submit space requests to PSAG as an addendum? Or, do we approve the program and then go through PSAG to find space? Recommend that there be a projection of space needs as per the long range planning. Addendum to p-form. 
Suggestion to provide a set of guidelines that provides guidance for stateside programs to make the budgetary argument regarding majors, numbers, FTEs, specific costs regarding office space, adjuncts and analyze according to number of majors projected. 

Signatures on P-forms. Does recommend mean approve?
4. P-Forms for Review
http://www.csusm.edu/academic_programs/catalogcurricula/2013-14_curriculum.html
·       PH – Master of Public Health – August 2012  
Program proposer is no longer here. Who is taking this up? If this is through EL, there is usually a budget. Bill will provide an updated report from IITS. Need some updated information on space, e.g. offices. 
·       MUSC – Music Major – 12/12/13
Bill Ward will provide an IITS report. Pat will email the program proposer, Bill Bradbury for any updates, e.g. how this fits in to the broader vision of the School of Arts. 
P-Forms coming soon
·       LBST – Advanced Study in Teacher Leadership in Middle Level Education – 12/12/13
·       ACCT – Professional Certificate in Accounting – 2/25/14
·       COMM – Convergent Media Minor -03/11/14
·       GBM – Global Business Management– 03/12/14
·       CCHC – Cultural Competency in Health Care Certificate – 05/05/14
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E-mailed notes from Mike Schroeder
· Discontinuance Policy – I am in support of modifying this to be more in-line with other campuses and feel this is the "right" thing to do for the students and what CSUSM mission is about. 

· EC Charge- I think this comes down to several fundamental questions for a department and college to think about and then for discussion with Provost and Vice Provost between that College Dean to take place before submitting new program proposals. 

· Questions to consider at the department and college level:

· Fiscal:  project costs associated with a new program

· Development (curriculum)

· Infrastructure costs  - mainly personnel factors and time (Advising, Demand on Library, Math/Writing Center, Tutoring, SA)

· Marketing

· Launch

· Continuous – annual

· Facility needs

· Library resource needs

· Placements and field work (if appropriate)

· Equipment needs

· Instruction (Faculty and Lecturer hires)

· Other

· Project Fiscal for development/bridge year, year 1, year 2, year 3-5

· Mission of Department and overall integration and mission to CSUSM

· Mission to the region

· Demand and gainful employment

· Projected enrollment, bridge year, year 1-5 and possibly year 6-10

· Sustainability

· Demand on other program areas

· I think you have my input and details on the online expansion, but if you have other questions of feedback needed let me know

· P Forms – the ones you sent look good

· Room assignment/space requests:  anything that makes it easier for scheduling or being included in the earlier stages of room assignments or at least above special events or orientation space usage would be helpful. 

EC - BLP Unfinished business from 13-14

· The following P-forms await BLP and UCC review:  Professional Certificate in Accounting, Certificate for Cultural Competency in Health Care, Minor in Convergent Media, Global Business Management, Advanced Study in Teacher Leadership in Middle Level Education (SOE), Master’s in Public Health, B.A. in Music.  NOTE:  Pat Stall, BLP’s chair, should coordinate with UCC chair Sue Moineau on the schedule for review (including scheduling for Senate agendas after both committees have completed their reviews). 
· An ongoing issue with new program proposals has been considering space needs.  Past practice has been that EL courses are assigned space only after stateside classes are accommodated, though this is not a universally popular practice.  BLP waited to make any recommendations until the new Vice Provost has a chance to review the situation; we recommend that BLP follow up on the issue with the start of the Fall 2014 term.   Consult with the Vice Provost.  

· BLP has a joint referral with LATAC to develop a policy and procedures document on how existing stateside programs can be expanded to online offerings via EL. Chair Pat Stall will coordinate this work with the new LATAC chair (yet to be named).  

· Proposals to delete several options within two CEHHS Departments (Human Development and Kinesiology) have been submitted pursuant to the policy available at http://www.csusm.edu/policies/active/documents/Academic_program_discontinuance.html.
Due to objections raised against each program discontinuance proposal, an ad hoc task force has been seated to review each proposal, in accordance with the standing policy. Task force work will begin in the Fall.  The UCC and BLP Chairs (Sue Moineau and Pat Stall, respectively) will coordinate to convene each task force this Fall. This task force shall also prepare a report regarding the implementation of this policy: what worked and suggested revisions if the Task Force deem them necessary, submit to the Senate officers for consideration, then to EC. 
